The Secretary

Senate Employment, Workplace Relations, Small Business and Education References Committee

S1.61 Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

ph: 02 6277 3520

fax: 02 6277 5706

email:eet.sen@aph.gov.au

Dear Honourable Committee Members

I would like to make a submission to the Higher Education Inquiry into the capacity of public universities to meet Australia’s higher education needs.

I am a student currently doing honours in physics at the University of Tasmania.  During the three years I have been at this university, I have seen the number of physics lectures drastically reduced and as a consequence of this the variety of subjects offered also drop.  If this trend continues it seems that the University of Tasmania would be without a physics department very soon.

From talking to other students it seems that, as well as physics, music, fine arts and languages at the University are also having trouble with the levels of funding they are receiving.  This would not be so worrying if it were not for the fact that the University of Tasmania is the only university in the state.  Already many young people leave the state to go to mainland universities and if the University of Tasmania has to further decrease the courses it offers this number will increase.

I know friends of mine who have moved to the mainland to go to University and they all seem to be constantly short of money.  They are either barely surviving on AUSTUDY or they are receiving money from their parents, who are still supporting children at home and do not have a lot of money to spare.

It is important to the students of this University and the state of Tasmania that funding to higher education be increased.  It is also crucial that the living standards of students, particularly those who have to leave home to study, be improved.  

Yours Sincerely

Elizabeth Claridge 

